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Aloha, friends and neighbors, 
 

   I am always happy to visit our local schools and studentsñit really is one of my 
most favorite things to do as Chair of the Senate Education Committee.  I was at 
Mililani Middle School this week  for  their  Career  Day  and  spoke  to  three 
different classes regarding my job as an elected official and the importance of 
community service.  I also plan to be at one of our elementary schools next week  
to do a special presentation to a very special person.  (Iõll tell you about that in my 
next newsletter.) 
 
 

     In an abundance of caution, Hawaii public schools and the University of Hawaii 
are beginning to plan seriously  about  how  to  prepare  their students, staff and 
campuses for a  possible  nuclear  attack  by  North  Korea.  While diplomats and 
military  commanders  believe  such an event is unlikely, the  Hawaii  Emergency 
Management Agency (HEMA ð formerly State Civil Defense) has been prudent 
about planning.  HEMA has already rolled out a TV public service announcement    
to raise awareness.  The issues were explored at a legislative briefing a few weeks 
ago, and HEMA is available  for  community  forums  with  tips  about how you can 
prepare to safeguard your property, and ð more important ð your families. 
 

     HEMA has posted a notice of a public meeting for Saturday morning, November 
4, at one of their buildings in Diamond Head Crater.  Details, directions and more 
emergency preparedness information ð including the TV public service spot ð can be 
found at the agencyõs website: http://dod.hawaii.gov/hiema/ 
     My colleagues, Senators Gabbard  and  Espero, are also scheduling a session 
with HEMA for next month to discuss what their agency is doing to prepare our 
state for a nuclear threat.  Time and place details are still being finalized.  If you 
are interested in participating, call 586-6360 or 586-6830 for more information. 
 

On a lighter note . . .      
    I plan to be giving out treats (no tricks!) at the Mililani YMCA 5th annual òTrunk 
or Treató family event on Saturday night, October 28, from 5-9 p.m. as we start 
off the Halloween òseason.ó  
     Costumed trick-or-treaters young and old will be enjoying the excitement of 
visiting neighbors or joining in organized activities around our communities.       
Caution is advised.  Parents, please accompany younger children going door-to-
door.  Drivers, PLEASE be on the lookout for our eager keiki crossing streets 
next Tuesday.  Happy Halloweenñbe safe and have fun! 
 

     Me Ke Aloha Pumehana, 
 
 

 
Congratulations to the Waipahu Marauders    
Varsity Football Team, undefeated this season, 
and taking on the Pearl City Chargers for the OIA 
Division II Championship, Thursday, October 26! 

 

Good luck to the Mililani Trojans Varsity        
Football Team, undefeated this season, and up 
against the Kahuku Red Raiders for the               

OIA Division I Championship next weekend,     
Saturday, November 4! 

 

Hats off to the Lady Trojans of Mililani High 
Schoolôs Girls Varsity Volleyball Team,            

taking their 12-2 record into the OIA Championship 
Quarterfinals on Thursday night, October 26! 



  Notes from the Capitol 

     The Senate met for a second time this year in 
a Special Session to consider nominations to fill 
two Hawaii Island Circuit Court vacancies.   
     As Senate  Vice  President, it  was  my  honor  
to preside over the sessions in the absence of  
President Kouchi. 
     The nominees were confirmed on unanimous 

votes.  In the photo below, with lei, are attorney Robert D.S. Kim (left) and    
Family Court Judge Henry T. Nakamoto who now assume Circuit Court positions 
in Hilo and Kona respectively. 

High Energy at the State Capitol last week! 
   About 300 Oahu youngsters who benefit from organized after school 
programs spent their afternoon time at the State Capitol last week.  They 
were part of the nationwide Lights On Afterschool Day celebration to 
raise awareness of the importance of supporting their programs. 
     I joined 4-H youngsters along Beretania Street (at left) to help call 
attention to this good cause and got to meet and talk with a number of 
youngsters during our time together. 
     The annual rally and sharing of song, dance and fun activities is 
staged each year by the Hawaii Afterschool Alliance, a network of  
individuals and organizations dedicated to supporting and advancing 
quality afterschool and summer learning opportunities.  The Alliance is 
totally committed to these  enrichment  programs  that  go  a  long  way 
toward improving academic, social, emotional and physical outcomes 
for families and their children in Hawaii. 

     As we prepare for next January�¶s 
Legislative session, the Senate�¶s 
budget committee ï��the Committee on 
Ways and Means ï��traveled to Maui to 
visit programs and service agencies 
that receive state support.   
     The Committee will be on Hawaii 
Island October 25-26, and on Kauai 
November 5-6. 

     At left, committee 

members  visit  Hale 

Mahaolu Ehiku senior 

living residence in Kihei.  

That�¶s Housing Manager 
Michelle Payton, former 

Mililani resident, in the 

back row between     

Senators Glenn Wakai 

and Lorraine Inouye.  

Above, with students at Maui 

Waena Intermediate.   
 

At left, WAM Chair Senator 

Donovan Dela Cruz and I met 

with Kathleen Dimino, Area 

Superintendent for the   

Baldwin-Kekaulike-Maui High 

School complex, Maui High�¶s 
Principal Jamie Yap, as well 

as other Maui principals. 

Committee on Ways & Means tours Maui 


